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                                    PILGRIMS HOSPICE JUMBLE SALE 
 

A Pilgrims Hospice Jumble Sale will be held 

on Saturday January 13
th
 in Sellindge Village Hall. 

Doors will open at 12 Noon until 3pm (Please note new opening time). 

Jumble can be left at the door on the day of the Jumble Sale. 

Or phone Jane Gaskin on 01303 812 435. 

Any unwanted Christmas gifts or Raffle Prizes greatly received. 

 

BT RED PHONE BOX 
 

The Parish Council are very pleased to announce that they have 

successfully adopted the BT Red Phone Box at Greenfields. 
 

Currently the Parish Council are sourcing the correct colour paint 

which is ‘BT Phone Box Red’, so it can be brought back to ‘good 

as new condition’. 
 

The Phone Box will undergo a complete internal and external 

refurbishment, early in 2018. 
 

The Parish Council are considering having another defibrillator 

installed into the phone box and perhaps a DVD Library. 
 

There had been suggestions of have a Book Library in the Phone 

Box, similar to the Phone Box in 

Stanford.  However the Parish 

Council have concerns that as 

the KCC Mobile Library visits 

this location every two weeks, 

having a Library in the Phone 

Box at this location may 

jeopardise this service. 
 

The Parish Council are now 

looking into adopting the other 

two phone boxes in the Village, 

located at the Co – Op and also 

down at the lay – by near the 

Church.  But BT has said that 

they would have to carry out a 

consultation on these first. 
 

Although these two phone boxes 

are of modern design, they could 

be refurbished and converted to 

another use for the benefit of the Village and become a Village asset.      

 

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL TABLE TOP FAIR         Registered Charity 302833 
 

SATURDAY – JANUARY 6
th

 2017 
 

TABLE TOP SALE – MAIN HALL 
 

8.30am (8.30) to 1pm (13.00) 
 

Tables can be booked in advance for £5.00 per table. 

Please phone 01303 813 475 or on the day, if any left at £10.    

Next Table Top Fair Saturday January 7
th

 2018.  

http://www.pilgrimshospices.org/


SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL  www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk                  
 

The Parish Council met on Tuesday December 12
th
 where six Parish Councillors, the Parish Clerk and the Parish 

Administration Officer were present.  There was also four members of the public present. 
 

The Minutes of the November meeting was found to be correct and signed and dated by the Chairman. 
 

Unfortunately neither the SDC or KCC Councillors could be present, but there are reports form in in this issue. 
 

The residents open session – several questions were raised. 
 

- A Lady resident asked for an update of the Red Telephone Box (see front page) 
 

- A Gentleman resident brought up the threat of axing the 18A Bus Service, the resident said that it was being 

done without any consultation.  However Councillor Fursdon has researched the subject and it will be going to 

consultation early in the New Year see separate article. 
 

- Another Gentleman resident mention the confusion of having two Parish Council Websites. 

The Parish Clerk said that now there is only one www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk .  The Parish Council had asked 

EIS who host the other website to take in Sellindge one down months ago, this has finally been done. 

The resident went on to ask why the Parish Council wait until the Minutes have been agreed before they are 

published.  He had noticed that a lot of Parish Councils publish their Minutes in draft. 

Councillor Fursdon explained that in the Transparency Act 2015 it states that all Parish Councils with a 

precept under £25,000 have to publish their Minutes in draft within two weeks of the meeting.  Parish 

Councils with a precept over £25,000 have to option to publish after they have been agreed. 
 

There were no planning decisions from Shepway to report, but there was a resubmission application for Chislet Close, 

which will be considered by the Planning Committee before the next meeting.  
 

It was agreed that the Parish Council should attend a KALC training day on ‘preparing for the General Data Protection 

Regulation (GDPR). 
 

It was agreed to consider updating the Parish Council website, if the budget permits. 
 

The Parish Council meeting closed at 9.30pm and all present enjoyed some mince pies and a glass of wine. 
 

The next meeting will be on Tuesday January 9
th
 2018 in the Durling Hall at 7.30pm 

 

Dog Poo Bags – The Parish Council is still providing these for use free of charge, members consider that this has 

made a difference to the village.  Simply come to the Parish Council office Tues 9am – Noon & Fri 3pm – 5.30pm  
 

The Chairman and other Councillors would like to say ‘thank you’ to all those who are taking  

the time and trouble to pick up after their dog/s. 
 

For more information please visit our website – www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk   
 

KENT POLICE AND CRIME COMMISSIONER SURVEY 
 

Matthew Scott the Kent Police and Crime Commissioner is holding an online survey at – 

https://www.kent-pcc.gov.uk/listening-to-you/public-consultations  
 

18A BUS SERVICE 
 

The Bus service 18A is a service that runs between Ashford and Canterbury.  It only runs on Schooldays, in the 

morning it stops at the bus stop near the Dukes Head in the morning at 7.20am and the return journey in the afternoon 

it stops opposite the Dukes Head at 5.15pm. 

However the service is really important to the Village as it is the only link for School Students who attend the Simon 

Langton Schools in Canterbury.  It is also the only service for any resident who works in Canterbury, or anyone whom 

would like to spend the day in Canterbury.  It also affects the Villages of Mersham, Smeeth, Brabourne Lees, Lympne, 

Newingreen and Stanford for the same reasons. 

With the Wimpy development of 250 homes soon to start, there may well be a greater demand for the service.  In fact 

when the Parish Council were consulting on the Wimpy development, the idea of a regular service to Canterbury was 

put forward. 

KCC are going to do a consultation on the matter – The KCC Bus Funding Reduction Consultation, will open on 

Wednesday January 17
th 

2018 and will close on Wednesday March 28
th
 2018 – https://consultations.kent.gov.uk   

 

SELLINDGE BOX OF KINDNESS 
 

The Sellindge Box of Kindness was a huge success, a big thank you to all that donated items. 

 

HYTHE FESTIVAL 2018 
 

Save these dates for a wonderful selection of events being held in and around the Hythe area between 7th-

15th July 2018.  From live music to workshops, events for all the family, plays in the park & self guided 

trails showing hidden Hythe, the Hythe festival has something for everyone and is not to be missed. 

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk/
http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk/
http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk/
https://www.kent-pcc.gov.uk/listening-to-you/public-consultations
https://consultations.kent.gov.uk/


SELLINDGE POP IN – A place for ALL AGE GROUPS –   Sellindge Village Hall & Pop In Centre 
 

The Pop – In is open – Mondays and Wednesdays from 8am to 12 Noon 

             Tuesdays 8am to 3pm, except Tuesdays when Hi Kent are at the Pop In, that week 3.30pm. 

There is a vast section of books, all at 20p and most of the bric – a – brac is 50p. 

You can pick up information leaflets from Age UK and other organisations. 
 

Tuesday 2
nd

 – Julie will be doing Ladies and Gentlemen’s hairdressing and threading technique – 9am to 12 Noon. 

            ‘For appointments or consultations please phone 07840 042 568’. 
 

Tuesday 9
th
 – Hi Kent the Kent charity for the deaf, for advice, serving hearing aids etc from 2pm to 3.30pm. 

‘It would be appreciated that as many people as possible should get batteries and attend to  

hearing aid problems on this date’ 
 

     –   East Kent Foot Care will be at the Pop In (in the Committee Room) from 9am to 1.00pm.   

                     ‘The cost is £14 for general maintenance and £24 for more through work’. 
 

Tuesday TBC – Suzie will be in offering File and Polish, Mini Manicure or Classic Manicures. 
 
 

Date to confirmed – Cathy from Age UK will be at the Pop – In with lots of information for people over 50.   

Mums with children very welcome, we have a nice box of toys for the children to play with, while you have a cuppa. 

Post card size adverts can be placed in the Outside Village Hall notice board for a small fee of 25p per week. 

To have your advert put in or any enquiries ref items of (tbc) see Michael in the Pop – In. 

Internet Access – Photocopying – Free WIFI   
 

FROM YOUR SHEPWAY DISTRICT COUNCILLORS 
 

Jenny Hollingsbee and Susan Carey, Ward Councillors for North Downs West, Shepway District Council 

Jenny.hollingsbee@shepway.gov.uk  01303 812 066           susan.carey@shepway.gov.uk  01303 670 561 
 

There have been some great Christmas events at the Village Hall, Social Club, Church and Primary School.  Well 

done to everyone involved.   

Just before Christmas we were pleased to allocate £400 to Sellindge Scouts for a noticeboard.  We still have a small 

amount of funding for projects in our ward so do contact us if you have good local project. 

We have received complaints about dog fouling from across our ward.  It is sadly the case that there is more dog 

fouling in the winter months when people think they won’t be seen.  If there is a regular time and place that fouling 

occurs then do let the Shepway dog warden know so that these antisocial people can be caught and fined.  (Bagged 

dog waste can be disposed of in any of the public litterbins so there is no excuse not to pick up.) 

Shepway District Council is responsible for monitoring air quality and has recently added an extra monitoring station 

at Kennet Lane in Stanford to the 12 that are already in place across the district.  The latest quarterly report shows our 

air quality to be well within the levels set by DEFRA for compliance and you can see more information at 

www.kentair.org.uk   

Shepway District Council has also just published a Charter for Otterpool Park which sets out in more detail its 

aspirations for the garden town.  It takes on board some of the comments made during consultation and can be seen on 

www.shepway.gov.uk  The District Council has already received around £1m in a variety of grants from the 

Government for the planning costs for Otterpool and now is applying to the Design Quality Fund for help to produce 

the design guide.  A design guide tells house builders what is expected of them and sets standards so that we get good 

design not standard boxes. 

Shepway District Council offers a free business advice service through specialists ‘Let’s Do Business’ to help 

Shepway residents start up or expand their business locally.  One-to-one sessions with trained and experienced 

business advisors are available on 10 and 24 January, 7 and 21 February, 7 and 21 March and 04 and 18 April at the 

Civic Centre in Folkestone.  Contact Shepway direct or via us.   

If you are emailing do please give your address and would Mr Greville (?)  re-send his email or ring again as the 

number he left in his telephone message is unobtainable. 
 

We wish you all a Happy New Year.  Susan Carey and Jenny Hollingsbee your District Councillors 
 

WEATHER FACTS FOR NOVEMBER 2017 
  

   Minimum temp. –3.50°C. Sat.25th                               Mean night temp. 2.3°C 

                 Maximum temp. 15.25°C Sat. 2nd..                              Mean day temp.  10.53°C 
  

The weather in November in the British Isles was dictated by the direction changes of the Gulf-stream which had 

crossed the Atlantic towards Europe. It was either wet and windy from the south-west or cold air and winds from the 

north-east. On 15days rain was recorded with a total of 42.418mm (1.67in), surprisingly only 39.62% of a November 

average. The average day temperature was 10.53°C and the night average was 2.65°C.  A total of 9 frosts were 

recorded for the month. 

 

 

mailto:Jenny.hollingsbee@shepway.gov.uk
mailto:susan.carey@shepway.gov.uk
http://www.kentair.org.uk/
http://www.shepway.gov.uk/


FROM YOUR KCC COUNCILLOR Susan Carey, Elham Valley Ward. susan.carey@kent.gov.uk  01303 670 561 
 

Thank you to those of you who took the time to respond to KCC’s budget consultation.  Most people who took part 

supported the proposed rise in Council Tax of just under 4% (1.99% for all services plus a special levy of 2% 

ringfenced for social care).  As explained in this consultation, we still need to make savings to cope with increased 

costs and rising demand for social care as more of our population reaches frail old age.  Our Government grant is also 

decreasing and will be completely withdrawn by 2020. 

All discretionary expenditure is under scrutiny including the £7.5m a year we pay to the bus companies for services 

which do not cover their costs.  97% of the bus services in Kent run without a direct subsidy although they are 

indirectly supported through payments by KCC of £17m for travel on concessionary bus passes, as well as a £9m 

subsidy for travel passes for young people and £7m on home to school transport (these are annual figures).   

These payments will continue.  There will be a specific consultation in early 2018 on the direct £7.5m subsidy for 

uneconomic bus services with a view to getting the bus companies to pick up more of these services themselves (they 

have been raising fares above inflation for the last five years) and looking at better ways of providing travel such as 

community run bus services and car/taxi sharing options. 

The routes which receive some subsidy for some of their services in the Shepway area are the 18A and the 17 (eves).    

Stagecoach staff will be undergoing training on disability/equality from this April which I know will be welcome 

news to those who have been helping young people with Learning Disabilities to use the bus. 

One of the ways KCC has been making savings over the last few years is making more of our services available 

through our website.  School admissions are now handled almost entirely this way and we have over 3,000 web pages 

covering over 300 KCC services.  Each month an average of 216,000 people contact the site and view 880,000 pages.  

There’s been an increase in use of the website by 36% over the last 5 years and more people are using their mobile 

phones to view the website. 

Please use the website for reporting problems you see on the highways.  There’s an interactive map which makes it 

easy to pinpoint a problem such as a pothole and you’ll be given a reference number which helps if you need to get me 

involved.  Emergencies such as a tree blocking a road should be reported by phone to 03000 41 91 91 or if you think 

someone is in immediate danger then call the emergency services on 999. 

This is the time of year when we face some of the coldest and wettest weather so please allow yourself more time for 

your journey and for up to date information on Kent’s roads look at Kent Highways’ twitterfeed @KentHighways 
 

TABLE TOP and POP – IN  
 

The Table Top Fair and the Pop – In Centre both held in the Village Hall continue to be a success, raising money for 

the up keep of the Village and Durling Halls.  Both are a great asset to the Village and always in use. 

Michael and his team continue to organise and run both the Table Top Fairs and the Pop – In Centre. 

Many thanks go to them for all their hard work – Good Luck for 2018 – From a grateful Sellindge Residents. 
 

WOOL APPEAL 

Dear Sellindge residents.  My name is Linda Healy and I live in the Village.   

I have recently been making twiddle blankets for Alzheimer / Dementia sufferers which I donate to the NHS. 

Unfortunately I have now run out of wool and was wondering if you could help me out please.  If you have any wool 

that you would  be happy to donate, you can phone me on 814 773 and I will come and collect it. 

Thank you very much – Linda Healy 
 

SELLINDGE and DISTRICT RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION 
 

The Sellindge and District Residents Association are holding a Jumble Sale in Lympne Village Hall on Saturday 

January 13
th
 with the doors opening at 2pm – In support of ‘No Otterpool New Town’. 

There will be Refreshments and a raffle.  Helpers are needed and jumble too. 

Ring Carole on 07581 388  987 or email caroleandcolin999@gmail.com or Janet on 07933 119 091 
    
SELLINDGE GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION 

January's meeting will be on the new day and time of 2.00pm on Friday January 19
th
,  

with a talk entitled "Tax, Care and Toyboys".  

Non-members are welcome to attend and new members are most welcome. 
 

SELLINDGE WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB 

Unable to confirm the Venue for January 2018, but the date should be Wednesday January 24
th
.     

Please contact June Wales know on 01303 814 676 to confirm venue. 
 

SELLINDGE SPORTS and SOCIAL CLUB 
New Year’s Eve Disco + Food Available 7 pm TIL late 

Party Bookings for next year filling up fast.  Book yours now! 

Tel 01303 812 437, www.sellindgeclub.co.uk  facebook.com/Sellindgeclub  or come and visit. 

mailto:susan.carey@kent.gov.uk
mailto:caroleandcolin999@gmail.com
http://www.sellindgeclub.co.uk/
http://facebook.com/Sellindge


AFFINITY WATER – WATER RESOURCE UPDATE 
 

Following the very dry winter in 2016/17, our groundwater resources remained below average all year and have now 

receded further due to the very dry start to autumn.  This has increased risk of drought and water restrictions in 2018.  

The summer rainfall was welcomed, but aquifers only usually fill up from rainfall during autumn and winter, when 

there is less plant growth and evaporation.  October to March is critical recharge period when rainfall is expected to 

reach aquifers (porous rock where groundwater is stored), which is used to supply 60% of Affinity Water customers. 

Now is the time of year when those water sources need to start being replenished, but the region Affinity Water serves 

only received a quarter of the long term average rainfall in October and just half of the long term average in 

November, this is considerably short of what is usually expected.  This is having a noticeable impact on river flows in 

the communities we serve. 

Above average rainfall will be needed during this recharge period before groundwater returns to average levels. 

Groundwater levels – Here is a diagram showing our current groundwater levels. 
 

 
 
 

To keep up to date with our latest water resource position, please visit www.affinitywater.co.uk/resources  
 

St MARYS CHURCH SELLINDGE 
 

Happy New Year from everyone at St. Mary's Church.  

We hope you had a wonderful Christmas and you've made lots of memories.  

Here at St. Mary's we had a fantastic time celebrating.  The Carol Service was a huge highlight.  We were pleased to 

welcome lots of new families to the church and we had a fun time re telling the nativity with lots of shouting out and 

enjoying Christmas pudding after.  

6th January, twelfth night or Epiphany is traditionally the time we take down our Christmas trees and we feel 

Christmas is really over.  In many European countries, children love the time of Epiphany.  Much like we visit Santa 

is his grotto, children go to visit the Three Kings and receive a gift.  They have huge carnivals and eat special party 

food.  We often lump our kings visiting in with our nativity suggesting they visited the stable where Jesus was born.  

It is actually likely that several years had passed before the Kings visited Jesus.  Therefore, this month at Party Church 

we'll be thinking all about the Three Kings.  We'll be riding camels around the church and having lots of regal fun.  

This service is very relaxed and all are welcome to join us.  

You are very welcome to join us at the services which are happening this month in Sellindge:  
 

7th January - 11am Celebration Praise at the Village Hall 

(If you have put together a Reverse Advent Calendar box for Ashford Food Bank please bring it with you) 

21st January - 11am Holy Communion at St. Mary's Church 

28th January - 11am Party Church at St. Mary's Church   
 

FORMAL NOTE FROM SELLINDGE PCC 

Now both our priests have retired, we are now in a term of Interregnum. 

Please be assured we will do our best to continue in the most effective way possible.  To this end may we request as 

much support and understanding from you that you can give. 

NOTE, initial contact concerning personal services, ie Baptism, Weddings, Funerals, may be made to mobile phone 

number 07526 688 826 and you will be directed appropriately. 

For all other services please keep your eyes on the village newssheet, or www.A20churches.org.uk  
 

Thank you and look forward to seeing you at St Mary’s or one of our special events. 

St Mary the Virgin Parochial Church Council Sellindge         Part of the A20 Benefice www.A20churches.org.uk  

http://www.affinitywater.co.uk/resources
http://www.a20churches.org.uk/
http://www.a20churches.org.uk/


WHAT’S ON AND WHERE JANUARY 2018 Stick it on your fridge or pin board 
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
 

MONDAY PILATES – 9.15am – 10.15am – Village Hall (Main) - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

  PILATES – 10.15am – 11.15am – Village Hall (Main) -07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

  QIGONG – 11.15am – 12.15pm Village Hall (Main) - - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com  

CRAFT GROUP – 1pm to 3pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse  07546 532 603                                

  RAINBOWS – 4.00pm – 5.00pm Village Hall (Main) - - 812 297   (Term time)         

BROWNIES -- 5.15 - 6.45pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 812 297   (Term time) 

GIRL GUIDES - - 5.45 – 7.15pm Village Hall (Durling) - -  07801 572 300  (Term time)  

  LINE DANCING – Beginners  7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Main) – 07753 274 913 
   

TUESDAY  BOOGIEBEAT (Pre-Shool Group)  – 9.00am to 10.30am – Main Hall      

NHS EAST KENT HEALTHWALKS – 10.15am Village hall car park – 01303 814 014 

  LINE DANCING – Beginners Class – 6pm – 7pm Village Hall (Main) – 07989 210449  

LINE DANCING --  Intermediate Level  7.30 - 9.pm   Village Hall (Main)  - - 01303 813 161 

WHIST DRIVE -- 7.30 pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 814 511 
 

WEDNESDAY ART GROUP Painting for all – 2pm – 4pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane  812 593 

BEES BODS (Dance exercise) – 5.45pm – 6.45pm Village Hall (Main) - - 01303 813 274 

TAEKWONDO -- 6.30pm at Sellindge Primary School  - - 814 635 

AEROBIC BODY BLAST -- 7.00 - 8.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 01233 820 109 
        

THURSDAY LINE DANCING – Improvers  10.30am to 11.30am  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 098   

LINE DANCING – Intermediate 11.30pm to 1.15pm   Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161    

   BINGO -- 7.30pm at Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane.  phone 812 437 
       

FRIDAY  ART GROUP painting for all – 9.30am – 11.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, 812 593 

SING, DANCE, PLAY – 10am – 10.45am Village Hall (Main) (Term Time)        

 CUBS -- 6 -7.30pm  BEAVERS -- 6.30-7.30pm  SCOUTS -- 7.30-9.00pm  Village Halls - -813 250 (Term t) 
 

MON / TUES / WED – SELLINDGE POP IN – DURLING HALL – Mon/Wed 8.00am - 12 Tues 8.00am - 4.00pm – 813 475  
 

TUESDAY / FRIDAY – PARISH COUNCIL OFFICE OPEN – TUESDAY 9am – 12 NOON & FRIDAY 3pm – 5.30pm 
 

SUNDAYS 21
st
 & 28

th
 – SOFT PLAY SUNDAYS – Village Hall 10am – 11am & 11.30am – 12.30pm 07591 259 913  

   

*********MONTHLY********** 
 

VILLAGE PRAISE on Sunday 7
th

 at 11am Village Hall (Durling) 
 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 8
th

 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Appointment only - - 812 616 
 

PARISH COUNCIL on Tuesday 12
th

 at 7.30pm Village Hall (Durling) - - Chair 07710 260 757    Clerk 01303 813 271 
 

GET TOGETHER CLUB on Wednesday 13
th

  from 2.00pm – 4.00pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 813 080 
 

GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION on Friday 19
th

 at 2pm Village Hall (Durling) 813 288 or 01843 597 710 *New day and time*  
 

ANGEL CENTRE on Wednesday 24
th

 – 7.30pm to 9.30pm  Village Hall (Durling) 
 

 

SEQUENCE DANCING CLUB on Saturday 27
th

 at 7.30pm – 10.30pm – Village Hall (Main) – 01233 629 815 
 
 

 

 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 

 

SATURDAY 6th – TABLE TOP FAIR – MAIN HALL – 8.30am – 1pm 
 

SATURDAY 13th – PILGRIMS HOSPICE JUMBLE SALE –  
 

12 NOON in the MAIN HALL 
 

 

============================================================================================  

SOCIAL  FOOTBALL  TENNIS  THE SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  BOWLS  POOL  DARTS  CRICKET 
 

Traditional Sunday Carvery (bookings required) 
 

 

SUNDAY 31
st
 – NEW YEARS EVE DISCO 

 

Opening hours Mon to Fri 5.00pm to 11.00pm – Sat 12 Noon to 11pm – Sun 12 Noon to 7.00pm 

Contact Social Club on 812 437 www.sellindgeclub.co.uk  

 

 

 

mailto:vsaker@hotmail.com
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SELLINDGE INFORMATION PAGE JANUARY 2018 

SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL    @ParishSellindge  01303 813 271 

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk       

Sellindge PC Office, Sellindge Village Hall, Sellindge, Kent – TN25 6JY clerk@sellindge-pc.gov.uk     

The Parish Councillors and District Councillors – (Highway issues contact C Mason – 07974 970 342) 

Elected May 2015 – S Bull (Chair) of Swan Lane, N Fursdon (V – Chair) of Moorstock Lane, C Mason of Swan Lane. 

Co – Opted July 2015 – Mrs J Tritton of Greenfields.   

Co – Opted May 2016 – Ms J Varrier – Smith of Greenfields and Mark Pullen of Greenfields. 

Co – Opted August 2017 – Ms S Clark of Barrow Hill. 

Co – Opted September 2017 – C Brace of Barrow Hill. 

The Parish Council Office is located in the grounds of the Village Hall (behind) and is open to the public  

on Tuesday’s and Friday’s – Tuesday 9.00am – 11.30am  Friday 3pm to 5.30pm 
 

SHEPWAY (North Downs West Ward) District Councillor – Mrs Jennifer Hollingsbee 01303 812 066 
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL (Elham Valley Ward) Councillor – Mrs Susan Carey – 01303 670 561 
 

SHEPWAY DISTRICT COUNCIL – 01303 853 000 (main switchboard)   www.shepway.gov.uk    
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL – 03000 41 41 41 (helpline)  www.kent.gov.uk  e-mail county.hall@kent.gov.uk      

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL HIGHWAYS – 03000 41 81 81 
 

SELLINDGE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION – www.slurry.org.uk – sellindgeresidents@gmail.com     
 

POLICE  Non emergency – 101 – Emergency 999   
 

ALL EMERGENCY SERVICES – POLICE – FIRE & RESUE – AMBULANCE – 999 
 

 

KCC COMMUNITY WARDEN  John Lodge – contact details to follow       
 

DOCTORS SURGERY – 812 180   website www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk      Out of hours phone 111 

Patient Participation Group – 812 180 

Minor Injuries small wounds, burns – Hamstreet (8am – 6pm) 08444 773 989  Wye (8.30am – 6pm) 08444 878 419  

Dental emergency – (No Dentist) – 0808 238 9797 – evenings and weekends – 01634 890 300 

Late night pharmacy – Boots (Sevington) – 01233 503 670 
 

HOSPITALS – William Harvey (Ashford) 01233 633 331 - - - - - - Royal Victoria (Folkestone) 01303 850 202  

 Kent and Canterbury (Canterbury) 01227 766 877      All hospitals website www.ekhuft.nhs.uk     
 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL – 01303 812 073  website  www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk      
 

LITTLE LEARNERS AT SELLINDGE PRE-SCHOOL  MON – FRI  8am - 6pm Sellindge School  814 968 
 

KCC MOBILE LIBRARY  All times approx. *JANUARY* www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx     

Thursday 11
th

 and 25
th

 – 9.15am to 9.45 am A20 Hythe lay – by near Swan Lane.     

Friday 12
th

 and 26
th

 – 1.50pm – 2.20pm   Greenfields lay – by.   
 

AGE UK HYTHE & LYMINGE – 01303 269 602  www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge    

AGE UK FOLKESTONE – 01303 279 621  www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone   
 

CITIZENS ADVICE BEARU – Folkestone 01303 249 310 (10am – Noon Tues – Fri)  www.shepwaycab.co.uk      

      Ashford 01233 626 185 (9.30am – 4.30pm Mon – Tues & Thurs )(1pm Wed & Fri) 
 

THE SAMARTITANS – Folkestone 01303 255 000   Ashford 01233 610 000 
 

UTILITY EMERGENCY 

POWER CUT –  www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk  Call 105 from landlines and mobiles 

Please note that in a power cut telephones that have an electric basestation will not 

work, it is a good idea to have at least one conventional phone, that just plugs into the 

phone socket, these are not normally affected. 

WATER – www.affinitywater.co.uk  emergency 0345 357 2401  Mon – Fri 7am – 8pm   Sat 8am – 4pm 

SEWAGE – www.southernwater.co.uk  emergency 0330 303 0368    

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL  Registered Charity 302833   Anybody wishing to book the Village Hall ring 

01303 813 250 any day except Sunday and preferably no later than 8.30pm.  Bookings MUST be confirmed in writing 

as soon as possible. We now have an e-mail address.  sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com      
 

SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB    Anyone wishing to book the clubhouse or pitches call 812 437 from 

5pm Tuesday to Sunday or e-mail club@sellindgeclub.co.uk      Fully licensed bar, catering available. 
 

ITEMS FOR THE FEBRUARY 2018 NEWSHEET Should be delivered to the Parish Council Office or e-mail  

nnwfursdon@aol.com  by 2200 hours (10pm) on SATURDAY JANUARY 20
th

 2018  with a ‘contact’ name, address 

and / or tel number (not for publication) phone 07437C 948 509 and I will collect.     

 

 

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk/
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